From: Laura Stein

Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2013

To: Don Horsley; Adrienne Tissier; Carole Groom; Dave Pine; Warren Slocum

Cc: Neil Merrilees; Len Erickson; Nicholas Calderon **Subject: Moss Beach Community Park Preservation**

Honorable President and Members of the Board of Supervisors:

Approximately 60 people attended our 8/28/13 meeting on short notice to express during Public Comment their feelings on the shocking and heartbreaking news that, unbeknownst to anyone, their beloved Moss Beach Community Park was sold at County auction. They ask for County help to save their park and to prevent something like this from ever happening again. They offer to help in any way they can.

The MCC added this emergency item to our agenda, and approved the following one-sentence letter to your Board:

"We believe preservation of Moss Beach Park is a matter of highest urgency on the Midcoast."

The MCC has established an ad-hoc committee to follow up with the County on this matter and to keep the community informed. The committee initially consists of MCC member Len Erickson and Parks Commissioner Neil Merrilees.

The MCC's next meeting date has been changed to Tuesday, September 10. We will seek a larger venue in anticipation of large attendance regarding this issue.

Laura Stein, Chair Midcoast Community Council www.midcoastcommunitycouncil.org